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Advent UMC  

First Words for 2018 
 

As we anticipated our new outdoor electronic messaging sign, I was asked what our first message 

might be.* Once I got past my wise crack responses of òNew Signó or òThis will be a sign for 

youéó (see Luke 2:12), it did  get me thinking about first words and first impressions.   
 

Now here I am with a first newsletter of 2018. What comes first?  
 

One of the first Connect group opportunities coming up in the new year is called the Wesley 

Challenge starting January 11. So I am thinking of three of the better known prayers or practices 

attributed to our Wesley tradition. I offer them as First Words of the òNewsletter yearó. 
 

1.) The Covenant   Prayer  

 I am no longer my own, but yours.  

 Put me to what you will, rank me with whom you will.  

 Put me to doing, put me to suffering.  

 Let me be employed for you, or laid aside for you,  

 exalted for you, or brought low for you.  

 Let me be full, let me be empty.  

 Let me have all things, let me have nothing.  

 I freely and wholeheartedly yield all things  

 to your pleasure and disposal.  

 And now, glorious and blessed God, Father, Son and Holy Spirit,  

 you are mine and I am yours. So be it.  

 And the covenant now made on earth, let it be ratified in heaven.  Amen  
 

2.) Three Simple Rules - Wesleyõs General Rules for Christian living as summarized by Bishop 

 Job: Do No Harm. Do Good. Stay in love with God.  

 

3.)  Words that build on those General rules:  òDo all the good you can, by all the means you 

 can, in all the ways you can, in all the places you can, at all the times you can, to all the 

 people you can, as long as ever you can.ó  

My prayer is that this Wesleyan way of following Jesus Christ will shape you personally and Advent 

church as a congregation in 2018!  

  

 

 

*(BTW, we posted our Christmas Eve worship times as our first message on the sign.)   
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Prayer Point meets every Sunday at 9:30am   

Lectionary Study meets most Tuesdays at 10am  

Mon., January 1 - New Yearõs Day 

Ą Office closed  

Tues., January 2  

Ą 6:45am Menõs Book Study at Panera 

Ą 9:30am Helping Hands  

Ą 7pm SPRC Meeting  

Ą 7pm Outreach Team Meeting  

Wed., January 3  

Ą NO ADVENTure Kids  

Ą 6:30pm WOW! Women on Wednesday  

Ą 7pm Disciple Bible Study ñNew Testament  

Ą 7pm Choir Practice  

Thurs., January 4  

Ą 1pm Prayer Shawl Gathering  

Sun., January 7  

Ą 10am Sunday Worship & One Room Faith Builders  

Ą 11:15am Childrenõs Choir Rehearsal 

Ą 11:30am Advent Ambassadors  

Ą 11:30am Enchanted Evening Planning Meeting  

Ą 4-6pm Confirmation I & II and Praxis  

Ą 6-6:30pm Mission Trip Meeting  

Ą 6:30pm Cub Scout Meeting  

Mon., January 8  

Ą 4:30pm Yoga  

Ą 6:30pm Boy Scouts  

Ą 6:30pm One Word menõs group at Dunn Bros 

Tues., January 9  

Ą 6:45am Menõs Book Study at Panera 

Ą 9:30am Helping Hands  

Ą 12:30pm Ladies Lunch Bunch at Zeõs Diner 

Ą 7pm Trustees Meeting  

Wed., January 10  

Ą 9:30am -2pm ADVENTure Kids   

Ą 6:30pm CYF Team Meeting  

Ą 7pm Disciple Bible Study ñNew Testament  

Ą 7pm Choir Practice  

Thurs., January 11  

Ą 1pm Advent Retirees Connecting Meeting  

Ą 6:30pm Finance Team Meeting  

Ą 7pm The Wesley Challenge  

Sun., January 14  

Ą 10am Sunday Worship & Faith Builders  

Ą 11:15am Childrenõs Choir Rehearsal 

Ą 11:30am Simpson Meal Planning Meeting  

Ą 11:30am Welcome to the Water/Celebrating     

Baptism  

Ą 4-6pm Confirmation I & II and Praxis  

Mon., January 15  

Ą 4:30pm Yoga  

Ą 6:30pm One Word menõs group at Dunn Bros 

Tues., January 16  

Ą 6:45am Menõs Book Study at Panera 

Ą 9:30am Helping Hands  

Tues., January 16 (Continued)  

Ą 6:30pm ACT & Ad Council Meeting  

Wed., January 17  

Ą 9:30am -2pm ADVENTure Kids   

Ą 7pm Disciple Bible Study ñNew Testament  

Ą 7pm Choir Practice  

Thurs., January 18  

Ą 7pm The Wesley Challenge  

Fri., January 19  

Ą 12:30-6:30pm Red Cross Blood Drive  

Sat, January 20  

Ą 4:30-6:30pm Feed My Starving Children Packing Event  

Sun., January 21  

Ą 10am Sunday Worship & Faith Builders  

Ą 11:15am Childrenõs Choir Rehearsal 

Ą 11:30am Care Team Meeting  

Ą 1:15pm SPRC Meeting  

Ą 4-6pm Confirmation I & II and Praxis  

Mon., January 22  

Ą 4:30pm Yoga  

 Ą 6:30pm One Word menõs group at Dunn Bros 

Ą 6:30pm Boy Scouts  

Ą 7pm NAMI Meeting  

Tues., January 23  

Ą 6:45am Menõs Book Study at Panera 

Ą 9:30am Helping Hands  

Ą 6:30pm MACS Burger Quest  

Wed., January 24  

Ą 9:30am -2pm ADVENTure Kids   

Ą 7pm Disciple Bible Study ñNew Testament  

Ą 7pm Choir Practice  

Thurs., January 25  

Ą 10am ARC to Russian Museum  

Ą 7pm The Wesley Challenge  

Sat, January 27  

Ą 8am -5pm Caring Visitors Training  

  Ą 4-7pm Simpson Shelter Meal  

Sun., January 28  

Ą 10am Sunday Worship & Faith Builders  

Ą 11:15am Childrenõs Choir Rehearsal 

Ą 11:30am Celebrate Winter Event  

Ą 4-6pm Confirmation I & II and Praxis  

Mon., January 29  

Ą 9:30am RCC Board Meeting  

Ą 4:30pm Yoga  

 Ą 6:30pm One Word menõs group at Dunn Bros 

Tues., January 30  

Ą 6:45am Menõs Book Study at Panera 

Ą 9:30am Helping Hands  

Ą 2pm Newsletter Deadline  

Wed., January 31  

Ą 9:30am -2pm ADVENTure Kids   

Ą 7pm Disciple Bible Study ñNew Testament  

Ą 7pm Choir Practice  
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Wƻƛƴ ¢ƘŜ ²ŜǎƭŜȅ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ 
{ǘŀǊǝƴƎ WŀƴΦ мм 

The Wesley Challenge  spends three weeks working through 

21 questions that will engage your physical, spiritual and 

emotional lives and your relationship with God and others. 

This Connect Group will meet Thursday nights from 7 -8:30pm 

on January 11, 18 and 25. Rev. Melba Lewis and Stephanie 

Clark host.  

 

This is also offered Sunday nights for Senior High Praxis and 

young adults.  

 

A limited number of books will be available for sale at  

Connection Point. Cost is $11 each.  Please have exact 

change or check payable to Advent UMC (note Adult Study 

in memo line).  

 

Please sign up here  via SignUpGenius or at Connection Point 

in the church lobby and read section 1 by January 11.  

We encourage everyone at Advent to join one or more Connect Groups. Why? Because we believe life 

is meant to be shared. God designed us to be in community with others. Connect Groups are a great 

way to meet people, make friends, learn more about God and find real answers for lifeõs questions. We 

have a group for you, no matter what stage of life you are in.  

We have short and long -term Connect Groups meeting throughout the year. We offer many topics on a  

variety of days and times.  We know that you will find a Connect Group to fit your busy schedule.  

Our winter semester starts 11! Donõt miss out on getting connected. Pick up a brochure in the church 

lobby or check it out online here . 

New groups include the following:  

¶ Renegade Gospel by Michael Slaughter ñWho was Jesus, really? Wasnõt the central figure to the  

      Christian faith a man who denied all preconceived notions about what God should look like?         

      Wouldnõt associating with him have meant joining a rebel movement? Doesnõt it still? Renegade  

      Gospel  is a church study that challenges believers to come to terms with the real Jesus ñthe rebel   

      Jesus. Also offered Sunday nights for Senior High and young adults.  

¶ Common Ground: What Makes Us Methodist ñ This 4-session series is not just a new member class. 

Everyone is welcome to attend any one or all. Topics including:  

 Feb. 18: So many Bibles, how do you choose?  

 Feb. 25: Where do we come from?  

 March 11: Itõs OK to ask questions. We donõt check our brains at the door! 

 March 18: Spiritual practices: How to connect, grow and serve.  

¶ New Uncommon Knowledge Sessions ñ 

 Essential Oils with Melissa Gwost on February 12  

 History & the Church with Jeremy DeAngelo on March 12  

 

²ƛƴǘŜǊ {ŜƳŜǎǘŜǊ  
ǎǘŀǊǘǎ WŀƴΦ мм 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f084fa5aa2ea4ff2-thewesley
http://advent-umc.com/wp-content/uploads/2016/04/Connect-Groups-Brochure-Winter-2018.pdf
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!ŘǾŜƴǘ ¦a/ .ƭƻƻŘ 5ǊƛǾŜ ƛǎ CǊƛŘŀȅΣ WŀƴΦ мф 

Our annual  blood  drive  date for the Red Cross is scheduled for Friday, Jan. 19  from  12:30-6:30pm.  

Donations and volunteer signup are available starting Dec. 31, in the lobby . Sign up for RapidPass, 

 a tool that allows blood donors to help save lives in less time. To make an appointment, visit  

redcrossblood.org  and enter sponsor code: Advent Eagan or call 1 -800-REDCROSS. 

file://DISKSTATION/Data/Users Shared Folders/splumb/2015 Timesheets
https://www.redcrossblood.org/
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Ca{/ tŀŎƪƛƴƎ 5ŀǘŜ  
ƻƴ WŀƴΦ нл 

 

We have a packing session on Saturday, Jan. 20,  

from 4:30 to 6:30pm.  Sign -up at Outreach Corner 

in the lobby or email info@advent -umc.com .   

IŜƭǇ ²ƛǘƘ {ƛƳǇǎƻƴ {ƘŜƭǘŜǊ aŜŀƭ WŀƴΦ нт 
By Scott Apple  
 

Let's work together to thoughtfully prepare and serve another hearty 

meal at  7pm   on Saturday, Jan. 27  for 110 homeless seeking emergen-

cy help at the overnight shelter at Simpson UMC in South Minneapolis. 

Children and families are welcome to join Advent's team and learn -by -

doing.  
 

Hereõs how Sue Treptau describes her August first-time volunteer  

experience at Simpson with her son Nolan:   

òJoining our wonderful group of Advent Volunteers to serve a meal at 

The Simpson Shelter touched Nolanõs and my heart and proved to be a positive & life changing experi-

ence for both of us!  Nolan, at 15, observed and was impacted by how real the women and men were - 

having no insecurities during dinner to sing and dance to music being played by a resident of the  

shelter.  Learning more about the shelter during the tour opened our eyes and inspired us immediately to 

plan a return visit.  We enjoyed every minute from connecting with our wonderful Advent Family, who 

made the meal preparation/serving fun, to connecting with the residents with a smile and casual  

conversation.   Nolan & I left feeling that we had received far more than we had given. Our experience 

was a gift.   We look forward to our next visit to The Simpson Shelter!ó  
 

2018 is the shelter's 36th year of outreach to the homeless. Please indicate your interest by signing up at 

Outreach Corner, and we'll be in touch.  

[ŜǘΩǎ /ŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ²ƛƴǘŜǊ 
ƻƴ WŀƴΦ ну 

Everyone is invited to join us in Wesley Hall 

on Sunday, Jan. 28, from 11:30am -1pm for 

lunch. Weõll have a Mashed Potato Bar 

(with lots of fun toppings) and Mac 'n 

Cheese.  

 

Then we'll sing and dance with Robin 

McGuire, play some games and do some 

art projects ñall with a winter theme.  

mailto:info@advent-umc.com
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!ŘǾŜƴǘ ¦a/ ¸ƻǳǘƘ [ŜŀǊƴ !ōƻǳǘ IƻƳŜƭŜǎǎƴŜǎǎ 

!ŘǾŜƴǘΩǎ aƛǎǎƛƻƴ CǳƴŘ ς aŀƪƛƴƎ ŀ 5ƛũŜǊŜƴŎŜ  

/ƭƻǎŜ ǘƻ IƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ CŀǊ !ǿŀȅ 
By Jerry Fenner, Outreach Team Chair  
 

Ever wonder what the half globes at the front of the church are for on the first Sunday of the month  

during communion?  Maybe you saw someone place an offering in the globe but werenõt sure where 

that money went?  Those offerings support the Advent Mission Fund. This fund was started several years 

ago as a way to financially support several mission partners without relying on special, targeted offer-

ings.  Mission Fund distributions are directed by the Outreach Team.  Organizations that receive funds 

are those with which we have established long -term partnerships and most times involve both financial 

and volunteer support.  
 

You are likely familiar with many of the organizations this fund supports ð Emma Norton Residence, Cam-

pus Crusade for Christ, Metro Paint -a -Thon, Simpson Shelter, Midwest Mission Distribution Center, Grace 

Hospital in Haiti and Feed My Starving Children.  Others might not be so well known ð Young Life Mission-

ary in Bulgaria, Young Life local chapter, CATCH and Rio Bravo ministries.  In 2018 we will also provide 

support to the Emergency Housing Shelter in Dakota County as a Mission Partner.  

In 2017 we distributed over $25,000 to these various partners thanks to your generosity in supporting the 

Advent Mission Fund above and beyond your regular pledge and support of Advent.   
 

You can contribute to the mission fund at any time by designating your offering to the Mission Fund or 

placing your donation in the globes at the front of the church on communion Sundays.  Thank you for 

making a difference around the world.  

By Rev. Grant Spencer, Youth Pastor  
 

On Sunday, Dec. 10, we had 27 youth come out to hear John Cole (and a special guest) talk about 

the issues of homelessness and poverty. Many youth also brought knapsacks of socks or feminine     

hygiene products (shown above at the Dignity Center).  

 

John wrote me a nice email so I thought I would pass it along to you!  

 

Dear Advent UMC Youth,  

Omar and I had a real enjoyable time meeting and sharing with everyone last Sunday. Thanks for our 

time together and for your outstanding generosity. You guys really packed the car with your thought-

ful gifts. We have already started distributing backpacks and folks are sooo grateful!  

Continue being a blessing!  


